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Dear Families 

It has been lovely to see some of our key worker families back in school and to welcome 
back Year R and 1.  We are looking forward to seeing some of our Year 6s return in the 
very near future too.  The children have adjusted amazingly well to social distancing in 

school and the routine of frequent handwashing.  A huge well done to everyone. 

All the staff in school are very conscious that we are not yet able to welcome back all 
year groups due to the restrictions of government guidelines.  That doesn’t mean though 
we are not thinking of you all.  Teachers are continuing to plan for home learning as well 
as teaching in school and are doing their best to answer your emails as soon as they are 
able.   I’m very proud of our team at Fernhill and the incredible effort they have put into 
to ensuring home learning is engaging and available to all during lockdown.  A huge 
thank you to everyone who has taken the time to share with teachers the learning you 
have completed at home.   We have enjoyed seeing what you have been doing and I 

hope you have had a chance to see your photos on our school website. 

If your child is not yet back in school, it is important to continue the routine of learning at 
home.  At the very least, please, please, please continue reading to and with your 
children.  I can’t stress enough how important reading is to your child’s academic 
development.  If home learning is becoming a battle and you’re beginning to pull your 
hair out—please get in touch.  Phone or email and we’ll do our best to help you get your 

child back on track again. 

Nicky Slater, Academy Head  

 

The Kite Family of Schools 

Summer 4June 15th  

Our Mission:  Together we inspire a  

lifelong love of learning which enables  

children to achieve more than they ever 

believed possible 

If you feel you may need 

help or assistance from one 

of our Family Support 

Workers, the Kite Hub or 

access to a Food Bank, 

please call Kite Central 

Office on 01252 984930   

Congratulations to Daria, who continues to 

shine at the top of the leader board!    A 

huge well done also to: Chloe and Darla 

who have been in the top 3 for the last 6 

weeks!!! And a massive well done to Alice 

and Tate who are also in the Top 5 !!!!! 

 

Something Fishy 

going on! 

Well done to the children 
working with Mrs Chan and 
Mrs Cloherty.  Your under 
the water display looks 

amazing!  All sorts of sea 
creatures have brightened 

the room!  Not to be 
beaten, Year R have made 

some wonderful whale 
origami and learnt octopus 

facts!!  

 

Wow! Year 5 what a 

fantastic achievement!  

I wonder if the other 

year groups will catch 

you up? Come on 

everyone…. Are you 

able to beat the high 

score? 



Children and young people’s lives have changed dramatically because of the coronavirus.  School closure and social distancing 
measures means children have been spending more time at home and online. 
 
And while the internet is a great way for children and young people to stay in touch with their friends and keep busy during lock-
down, it can also bring risks. Now more than ever it’s important to talk to your child about staying safe online and about the apps 

and sites they’re using.   

Our school website has a lot of resources and information to help you keep your child safe.  There are a range of activities you can 

do together to raise awareness and links to useful websites. Please take the time to take a look.   

https://www.fernhillprimary.kite.academy/children/online-safety/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/  

https://parentzone.org.uk/purchase-parenting-digital-age-here  

 

Starting a conversation about online safety 
It can be difficult to know how to start talking to your child about what they’re doing online or who 
they might be speaking to. But talking regularly, like you would about their day at school, will help 
your child feel relaxed and mean that when they do have any worries, they’re more likely to come 
and speak to you. It can help to:  
reassure them that you're interested in their life, offline and online. Recognise that they'll be using 
the internet to research homework as well talking to their friends. 

• ask your child to show you what they enjoy doing online or apps they’re using so you can un-
derstand them. 

• be positive but also open about anything you're worried about. You could say "I think this site's 
really good" or "I'm a little worried about things I've seen here." 

• ask them if they're worried about anything, and let them know they can come to you. 

• ask them about their friends online and how they know they are who they say they are. 

• listen for the reasons why your child wants to use apps or site you don't think are suitable, so 
you can talk about these together. 

• ask your child what they think's okay for children of different ages so they feel involved in the 
decision making 

On Line Safety 

School Dinners w/b June 15th  

There will be two daily choices (meat or vegetarian option ) each day served in a biodegradable box.  All meals are served with 

vegetables sticks,  fruit and pudding 

Monday: Chicken Burger in a bun or Veg Goujons with Potato waffle 
Tuesday: Hot dog or Quorn nuggets with Wedges 
Wednesday: Fish bite wrap or Pizza with crispers 
Thursday: Veg Sausage in a bun or  Quorn burger in a bun with Wedges 

Friday: Fish or Mexican bean bake with Chips  

https://www.fernhillprimary.kite.academy/children/online-safety/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://parentzone.org.uk/purchase-parenting-digital-age-here

